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The Henderson County Board of Commissioners is requested to adopt the Resolution in Recognition and
Appreciation of Distinguished Service by Dr. Molly A. Parkhill, President, and Blue Ridge Community
College. She has served the citizens of Henderson County as an educator, community volunteer and mentor
to many.

Commissioner Lapsley made the motion to adopt the Resolution in Recognition and Appreciation of the
Distinguished Service of Dr. Molly A. Parkhill. All voted in favor and the motion carried,

County Manager Steve Wyatt stated the partnership with Dr. Parkhill is a career highlight because she didn’t
think his ideas were crazy. She has made a lasting impact. The Health Sciences Center was a difficult
project but well worth it. Now the Innovative High School will be great. Dr. Parkhill’s fingerprints are on
both. He thanked Dr. Parkhill.

CONSENT AGENDA

Discussion/Adjustment of Consent Agenda

Commissioner Thompson made the motion to approve Consent Agenda as presented. All voted in Javor and
the motion carried.

CONSENT AGENDA consisted of the following:

Minutes

Draft minutes were presented for board review and approval of the following meeting(s):
May 1, 2017 - Regularly Scheduled Meeting
May 3, 2017 — Continued Meeting of May 1, 2017

Budget Amendments — Debt Service Fund

In the FY15 Budget, the Board allocated $923,463 in funding rotling off debt service, into the Capital
Reserve Fund for future capital projects. The Board has continued this practice in subsequent years, but
established a Debt Service Fund in FY 16 for this purpose. To account for these funds in a central location,
Staff requests the Board approve a budget amendment moving the $923,463 from the Capital Reserve Fund,
to the Debt Service Fund.

In FY17, debt service was budgeted for the Innovative High School and GF Linamar purchase. Due to the
timing of the financing, full year payments are not due in FY17, leaving $1,490,131 that staff recommends
transferring to the Debt Service Fund to cover these expenditures when they do come due in the coming
years,

Motion:
I move the Board approve a budget amendment transferring $923,463 from the Capital Reserve
Fund into the Debt Service Fund,

1 further move the Board approve a budget amendment transferring $1,490,131 from General Fund
Debt Service into the Debt Service Fund

Hone and Community Care Block Grant - FY2018 County Funding Plan

Each year, the Board of Commissioners is required to adopt a Funding Plan for the Home & Community
Care Block Grant for Older Adults and identify the lead office or agency responsible for coordinating the
County Funding Plan. The Home & Community Care Block Grant is a State/Federal program administered
at the local level. The proposed Funding Plan supports the service priorities identified for the current
planning cycle.

At this time, the HCCBG funding for FY2018 is estimated to be $740,233.
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Blue Ridge Community College

Dr. Molly Parkhill thanked the Board and County Manager for their support. Three trustees were in
attendance: Bill Ramsey, Colin Flynn, and Peter Hemans.

Dr. Parkhill reported there are some unexpected expenses at the Health Sciences Center, and therefore an
increase is requested for funding for FY18/19. She provided the Board with an update on the State Bond
priorities. Dr. Leatherwood, the upcoming President for BRCC will begin July 31, 2017. Dr. Leatherwood
plans to attend the June 5, 2017 Board of Commissioners’ meeting,

Commissioner Thompson announced that the BRCC Board of Trustees had voted to name the Innovative
College after Dr. Parkhill. This is well deserved and the Board of Commissioners is in full support.

Commissioner Thompson made the motion to fully fund the budget request of Blue Ridge Community College
as presented. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT
Sheriff McDonald provided the following information in regard to the Sheriff Department’s FY18 Budget
Proposal. The numbers were provided by the Sheriff’s Office and have not been verified.

In preparation for the FY 18 Budget request HCSO trimmed $158,259 from their FY17 (revised) operating
budget on the Sheriff’s side, knowing they would be asking for four additional personnel in detention. The
FY18 proposed Manager’s budget futher reduced that to a total cut of $225,827 from FY17 (revised) levels.
Operations budget on the Detention side increased by $56,124 from their FY 17 (revised) budget.

The Sheriff’s operating budget has been cut in the Manager’s budget by $169,703. The Board was asked for
consideration to add the following items back, in order of importance:

4 Transport personnel (+vehicles) - $250,454 Overall increase to Sheriff’s Budget - $80,751
VIP Vehicles - $42,568 Overall increase to Sheriff’s Budget - $123,319
Smart911 - $21,000 Overall increase to Sheriff’s Budget - $144,319

All three addition would result in a toal increase over FY (revised) levels of:
.72 % increase of overall Sheriff’s and Detention budgets
3.19% increase of Detention budget alone

Transport Personnel

The Sheriff requests futher consideration for four Deputies and two transport vehicles (not subject to a take
home care program), to create a Transportation Team in the Detention Facility. This team would take
responsibility for all transports of inmates to and from facilities across North Carolina, as well as, assume
responsibility for all out of County mental comitment transports currently tasked to the Warrant Squad and
Patrol. These transports are mandated by North Carolina General Statutes and are not at the discretion of the
Sheriff’s Office.

¢ The Henderson County Detention Tranport Team has transported 749 inmates in and out of county from
December 2015 to November 2016. The transports are generally of several inmates at a time. Of this
number, only 39 transports were conducted with two Deputies (5%). Since the intial request in
December, 220 transports have occurred with an estimated 4 being two deputy transports (1.8%). Many
times if a rider is located it is a non-gun carrying detention officer or civilian who can at a minimum
share the driving. This is a serious officer safety risk as one Duputy cannot appropriately ensure the
safety and security of mulitple inmates, or even one inmate when distanecs require mean and bathroom
breaks.

* Detention transport trips have increased 29% over the course of the last three years, with no sign of
relief. This has taxed a two Deputy unit that has seen no growth over the same period of time.
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From December 2015 — November 2016, the Henderson County Sheriff’s Offive also conducted 71 out
of county involuntary commitment transpiorts at an average duration of 3.16 hours and 184 miles each.
Since the initial request in December, 26 transports have occurred out of county. These are handled by
member of the Henderson County Sheriff’s Office Warrant Squad when they are available. When they
are not available, these trnasorts are handled by Deputies from the Patrol Division. This required the
deputies who are assigned to patrol zones across the county to be sent out of county thus reducing the
manpower and effectiveness of the on duty patrol shift to protect the citizens of Henderson County.
These commitment trips have increased in duration and distance as statewide mental health bed space
opens to get commitments out of local hospitals. These decisions are beyond Office control.

Concerns

¢ Transporting inmates out of county alone is a stanstantial secutiy risk. As such, the Sheriff has
determined that we will need to begin mandating two Deputy transports for most out of county inmate
movement (in regard to distance and/or inmate numbers).

*  This implementation will result in eaither an incredible backlog of transports from and to HCDF, tasking
patrol away from their duties to assists in transports, or a significant increase in overtime budget
requirements and the resultant employee burnout.

* A ftransport team addresses each of these concerns while also providing added benefit or career
progtession for sworn detention employees.

® The creation of an agency wide team will also assist other division within the Henderson County
Sheriff’s Office:
= Current crime statistics bear out that members of the Sheriff’s Office have done an incredible job in

focusing on crime suppression efforts through redeployment of resources, directed enforcement, and
stepping upeffficiency and effectiveness through hard work and a willingness to go above and
beyond (38% B&E 2016 over 2012 levels, B&E&L 39% 2016 over 2016 levels). This work has
plateaued without additional manpower. Creation of a Transport Team would allow for redirection
of existing patrol resources toward crime suppression.

*  With the increasing efforts toward battling the opioid epidemic, a transport team would allow the
Sheriff to transfer the warrant squad to CID and couple those four personnel with two others already
existing as a Street Crimes Unit. That unit would work closely with the Drug Enforcement Team on
drug, burglary and high risk warrant service, thereby doubling their ability in drug enforcement and
related activities overnight.

* The Transport Team would also be available to augment detention staff with in county transports
including inmate hospital stays and doctor’s appointments.

Volunteer Vehicles

Currently the VIP’s assist in many ways. Year to date December 12, 2016 the VIP’s have logged 22,788
man hours for their agency. Using the base nubmer of $21.47 per hour this is a total savings of $489,258.36
for their agency and the citizens of Henderson County.

One way the VIP’s assist is with a variety of Patrol type functions. They assist with traffic control (routine
and during major incidents), Funeral Escorts, Extra Security Patrolling to include School Security checks,
Meals on Wheels, & other special events as requested. From December 1, 2015 to November 30, 2016 they
have logged a total of 4,455.75 hours of assistance doing the above mentioned task. This is a total of
$95,664.95 savings to the agency and community. This is an average of 4,150 hours and 3,652 miles per
month. Having them complete these task allow us to keep our emergency personnel available for those
issues a sworn deputy is required.

When the VIP’s stared years ago we allowed them to use our spare emergency vehicles to perform these
tasks. In the beginning they werc able to do this with one or two vehicles. Through public demand,
increased call volume and our strategic plan we have had to increase the number of vehicles assigned to the
VIP’s to four. Unfortunately this has decreased our reserve of emergency response vehicles with no
replacements.
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Vehicles are needed in order to maintain their level of performance as part of their strategic plan and
community request. They believe by purchasing these vehicles that the VIP’s will be able to maintain these
numbers and continue providing the community with this invaluable service.

Smart911

The Henderson County Sheriff's Office began providing Rave Public Safety’s Smart91] services to the
community members in 2011, after receiving funding approval from the Board of Commissioerns. As you
know, this invaluable service allows residents, commuters and visitors to create free and secure online Safety
Profiles containing information about themselves and members of their family. These profiles can contain
information regarding medical conditions, disability information, photographs, pets, structural information,
special rescue notes, and much more. This critical information is then instantly available to 911 center
personnel and other first responders when the subscriber calls 911. Even though Henderson County does not
currently have a huge Smart911 subscriber base, this service is crucial to many of our residents, particularly
the elderly and disable. Approximately 2,742 citizens currently have Smart911 profiles in Henderson
County, with 51 new profiles created this month alone.

What you may not know about Smart911, is that it now includes several additional features that Henderson
County can begin taking advantage of immediately, at no additional charge. Here is a brief description of
these exciting new features:

® Chat: Unlike Text-to-911, Chat allows telecommunicators to initiate a two-way conversation with any
wireless number. (Text-to-911 will only allow telecommunicators to respond to a text message, but not
initiate the conversation.) Many agencies across the country are leveraging Chat with great success to
respond to silent calls, such as domestic violence, as well as clearing their abandoned call volume
without tying up limited resources.

* Rave Facility: Rave Facility enables any commercial establishment — school, business, hospital,
government facilities, etc. — to create a free and secure profile, detailing information such as floor and
site plans, gate codes, access instructions and key holder information. When a landline or wireless call is
placed from one of these propoerties, all of the detailed information is made available automatically to
the 911 call taker and responders in the field. These profiles can also be searched, in case you have a
suspect pursuit or another situation that would benefit from more information about a location.

= Call Notes: 911 call takers can add a note to any telephone nubmer (wireless included) that can provide
additional information about the caller or lcoation anytime that nubmer is used to access 9-1-1. Notes
such as a history of mental health issues, domestic violence, access instructions or anything related to
responder safety can be added to a number. These notes will display automatically when that number
accesses 9-1-1. One example of how this feature could be used by Henderson County, is to identify the
emergency phones located on the Ocklawaha Trail. These emergency phone towers utilize a help button
to allow people to contact 911, but they do not give location information. This lack of information could
be tragic if someone activiated a button but could not speak. Call Notes could be used to tie each phone
number to an axact address that will display each time a call is place from a number.

In addition, because Henderson County was the first agency in North Carolina to purchase Smart911,
Rave is also offering to provide 50 free licenses for their Panic Button Application, which is a $2,000
value. The Health Department and DSS expressed interest in this application several years ago, but
could not find the funding. If we renew Smart911, we would have the ability to provide Panic Buttons to
both agencies completely free of charge.

* The Rave Panic Button system fully integrantes with the Rave 911 Suite and allows authorized
individuals in a school, business or government facility to initiate a 9-1-1 call and provide immediate
notification to their co-workers of an onsite emergency through either a downloaded smart phone app or
a call from a landline. So, for example, if there is an active aggressor, activating the app would both dial
9-1-1 and push out in-app, text messages and emails to all employees so that they can Run / Hide / Fight
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DISCUSSION AND DIRECTION TO STAFF
Commissioner Messer suggests continued discussion with the City of Hendersonville for consideration of
sewer on Highway 64.

Commissioner Lapsley responded that City Council has informally indicated they would meet with the Board
of Commissioners.

County Manager Steve Wyatt stated the departments are doing a great job with their budgets. We cut about
1.6% off the budget. The only issue with substance is the Sheriff’s request for Transporters and Vehicles.

As far as Parks and Recreation is concerned, we have the capacity to work with the Recreation Advisory
Committee and do a lot of the work inside house. It does build expectations when you start with a wish list.

Commissioner Messer would like to see the unfunded requests of Parks and Recreation completed including
the Bull Pens for HCYB and HCYS, and the field renovations.

Director Tim Hopkin stated the grass fields below the parking area will be laser planed (ground is not level)
and irrigation and grass added for soccer and rugby.

Chairman Edney said that discussions were held with the Recreation Advisory Board regarding the
Greenway. It can be accomplished through funding provided by the MPO.

Commissioner Hawkins recommended as debt service increases in FY 18 thru FY20 that we add more to the
debt service fund or lower the tax rate. He feels the best option is to increase debt service fund. There is no
way to determine at this time how the re~evaluation will end up.

County Manager Steve Wyatt shared FY18/19 Projections:
e $2.661 increase in debt service
* $13.5m need from Fund Balance
* 2¢ on property tax base

In this budget the Board could transfer into the Capital Reserve Fund for future use.

Commissioner Messer suggested leaving the tax rate the same and the Fund Balance at 12%.

Commissioner Hawkins suggested moving $1.5 - $2 m into the Debt Service Fund.

Commissioner Lapsley reminded the Board that in the last 10 of 11 years there has been a positive net
revenue, and last year § 2.3m was added to the General Fund. He feels it is a reasonable assumption that in
the current physical year we will see another positive net revenue of possibly $4m, and should lower the tax

rate.

Commissioner Thompson responded that with additions discussed today how would we cut $1.5m out of the
budget if we lower the tax rate and Commissioner Lapsley’s vision is incorrect?

Commissioner Lapsley still feels we will see a positive gain. Our goal in budgets should be to balance or
come in a little over. However if we bring in $2 — 5 m over, the rate is too high.
















































HENDERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

1 Historic Courthouse Square, Suite 1
Hendersonville, North Carolina 28792
Phone: 828-697-4808 @ Fax: §28-692-9855
www.hendersoncountync.org

J. MICHAEL EDNEY CHARLES D. MESSER
Chairman WILLIAM G. LAPSLEY
GRADY H. HAWKINS THOMAS H. THOMPSON

Vice-Chairman

RESOLUTION OF MEMORIAM

Anthony Dale Pace
March 7, 1972 - May 4, 2017

WHEREAS, Anthony Dale Pace was a native and lifelong resident of Henderson
County; and

WHEREAS, Anthony Dale Pace graduated from Faith Christian School, Asheville-
Buncombe Technical College, and Southern Christian University with a Masters in
Theology and a Doctorate in Refigion; and

WHEREAS, Anthony Dale Pace served 19 years as a Paramedic with Henderson
County Emergency Medical Services; and

WHEREAS, Anthony Dale Pace served with the Henderson County Rescue Squad for
21 years in various capacities including Chaplain and Captain; and

WHEREAS, Anthony Dale Pace served in ministry for ten years; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that, with our eternal gratitude, Antfiony Dale
Pace will be remembered for his legacy of service and contributions to our community.

In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand and caused the seal of the County of
Henderson County to be affixed. :

Adopted this the 1;’51qu of May, 2017.

. Michael Edney, Chaj
Henderson County Board of Commissioners

ATTEST:

Teresa L. Wilson, Clerk to the Board






LINE-ITEM TRANSFER REQUEST
HENDERSON COUNTY

Department: Capital Reserve Fund/Debt Service Fund

Please make the following fine-item transfers:

What expense line-ftem is to be increased?

Account Line-item Description Amount
215400 - 598050 Transfer to Debt Service Fund $923,463
505980 - 571000 Debt Service Principal & Interest $923,463

What expense line-item Is to be decreased? Or what additional revenue Is now expected?

Account Line-item Description Amount
214400 - 401000 Fund Balance Appropriated $923,463
504980 - 402100 Transfer from Capital Reserve Fund $923,463

Justification: Please provide a brief justification for this line-item transfer request.
Transfers funds from the Capital Reserve Fund into the Debt Service Fund, for use for future debt service.
Approved by the Board of Commissioners January 17, 2017.

Authorized by Department Head Date - B _
For Budget Use Only -
‘Batch # .
Authorized by Budget Office Date .
" BA# o
Batch Date
Authorized by County Manager Date




LINE-ITEM TRANSFER REQUEST
HENDERSON COUNTY

Department: Debt Service/Debt Service Fund

Please make the following line-itermn transfers:

What expense line-item Is to be increased?

Account Line-ttem Description Amount
505980 -571000 Debt Service Principal & Interest $1,490,131
115980 - 598050 Transfer to Debt Service Fund $1,490,131

What expense line-item is to be decreased? Or what additional revenue Is now expected?

Account Line-tem Description Amount

504980 - 403500 Transfer from General Fund $1,490,131.
115913 -571005 2016 Series LOBS - Principal $1,180,000
115913 -572005 20186 Series LOBS - Interest $12,205
115911 - 574001 Innovative High Schooi - interest $297,564
115911 -538100 Professional Services $362

Justificatlon: Please provide a brief Justification for this line-item transtfer request,
Transfers funds from the General Fund into the Debt Service Fund, for use for future debt service.,
Approved by the Board of Commissioners January 17, 2017.

Authorized by Department Head Date _ :
For Budget Use Only
‘Batch #
Authorized by Budget Office Date .
BA#
Batch Date
Authorized by County Manager Date
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